Joint Districts’ Meeting
Notes of the Meeting held on 11 September 2009
10.30am at the Leisure Centre, Penrith
Present:

	Councillor David Wilson (sub) 
	Allerdale Borough Council

	Harry Dyke 
	Allerdale Borough Council

	Councillor Jack Richardson
	Barrow Borough Council

	Tom Campbell
	Barrow Borough Council

	Councillor Mike Mitchelson (Chair)
	Carlisle City Council

	Maggie Mooney
	Carlisle City Council

	Councillor Elaine Woodburn
	Copeland Borough Council

	Fergus McMorrow (sub)
	Copeland Borough Council

	Councillor Keith Phillips
	Eden District Council

	Paul Foote (sub)
	Eden District Council

	Councillor Brendan Jameson
	South Lakeland District Council

	Peter Ridgway
	South Lakeland District Council

	Julia Burrell (Minutes)
	Eden District Council

	
	
	Action

	12/9/09
	Appointment of Chairman

It was AGREED that Councillor Mike Mitchelson, Carlisle City Council, be Chairman of this meeting for the remainder of the 2009/10 Municipal Year, following the resignation of Councillor Colin Nineham at Eden District Council.
	

	13/9/09
	Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Tim Heslop, Allerdale Borough Council, Liam Murphy, Copeland Borough Council, Kevin Douglas, Eden District Council and Councillor Brendan Jameson, South Lakeland District Council.

Peter Ridgeway was welcomed back following his recent illness.
Councillor Keith Phillips, Eden District Council was welcomed to the Joint Districts, following his appointment as Leader of Eden District Council.
	

	14/9/09
	Notes of previous meeting held on 8 May 09

The notes of the previous meeting, held on 8 May 2009, were agreed as a fair and accurate record.
	

	15/9/09
	Matters Arising
Disability Facilities Grant - Maggie Mooney informed members that letters had now been sent to the Minister for Communities and Local Government and a that a delegation to the Minister will be arranged in due course.
	

	16/9/09
	Appointment of Joint Districts Representative and Substitute Representative on the 4NW Leader Forum

It was AGREED that the new Chairman of Joint Districts meetings, Councillor Mike Mitchelson would represent Joint Districts at the 4NW Leader Forum and that Councillor Tim Heslop, Allerdale Borough Council would act as substitute.
	Cllr Mitchelson

Cllr Heslop

	17/9/09
	HCA/Cumbria Strategic Conversation Approach

The group expressed concern that the document prepared by Cumbria Vision appeared to suggest that it would be taking responsibility for housing spending.  It was felt that there was a need to ensure that Cumbria Vision understood the Districts role as Housing Authority in each area and therefore that responsibility for housing spending rested with the Districts.

AGREED that Kevin Douglas, as Joint Districts representative write to Cumbria Vision to reiterate the role of the Districts as respective Housing Authorities. 
	K Douglas

	18/9/09
	Nuclear Power Station New Build
Councillor Woodburn, Copeland Borough Council, informed members that 3 sites had been suggested for new nuclear power stations within Copeland.  She explained that there was a need for infrastructure improvements as a prerequisite for any new build and that this provided wider opportunities for all the districts.

She noted that the Government would be publishing its list of strategically suitable sites alongside its Nuclear Policy Statement in October 09. She explained that consultation would then begin in January 2010 and the Government would publish its list in spring 2010 (election dependent).
She said that NDA would sell their land near the Sellafield site in September, which would then allow Copeland BC to start talking to a potential developer.

Councillor Woodburn also informed members that a partnership had been formed to look at a nuclear waste repository, with representatives from Barrow BC and South Lakeland DC attending, with other districts welcome.  She explained that a leaflet was being sent to all households in West Cumbria and that copies would also be sent to other Districts.  She said that information was being gathered which would lead the partnership to make a recommendation to the Districts involved on whether they should take the next step of the formal “Decision to Participate”.  She indicated that things would be moving rapidly and would start to gain more publicity once consultations began.
She requested that members get in touch should they require any further information.

Members discussed the high speed rail link to Glasgow, the need to lobby for a stop at Carlisle and the need for Cumbria Vision to look into a strategic infrastructure plan for Cumbria, which takes into account the nuclear issues in West Cumbria.  
	

	19/9/09
	Cumbria 2012
This item was deferred for a future meeting.
	

	20/9/09
	Local Area Agreement

Members discussed the PRG Reward Grant and the lack of devolvement to the LSPs.  Maggie Mooney cited Cambridgeshire as a model of good practise.
AGREED that the PRG Reward Grant be discussed with District Chief Executives so that the Districts have a broad standing on this issue.
	All CEOs

	21/9/09
	Cumbria Vision

Tom Campbell informed members that Barrow Vision had changed name to Barrow Regeneration.  Members expressed concern that Cumbria County Council, as the accountable body for the vision boards, wanted to see a standardised governing arrangement for each board.
	

	22/9/09
	Suggestions for Items for Next Meeting 
a) Nuclear Power New Build to be added as a standing item for all       future Joint Districts – Councillor Woodburn.

b) Key Issues from each District to be added as a standing item for all       

    future Joint Districts.

c) Place Survey and the District’s Reputation – Peter Ridgway
	Cllr Woodburn

P Ridgway 

	23/9/09
	Any Other Business
a) Tom Campbell informed all that Councillor Jack Richardson had been appointed as the HR representative at the LGA and will report back to Joint Districts periodically.

b) Agreed that Maggie Mooney be the Joint Districts representative for the Chief Executives Network.
	

	24/9/09
	Date for Next Meeting
The next Joint Districts Meeting will take place on Friday 13 November 2009, 10.30am at Penrith Leisure Centre, Southend Rd, Penrith, CA11 8JH .
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